Minutes from Dec 18th, 2011 First UU Austin Congregational Meeting
 
1) Welcome and Call to Order (1:30pm)
 
Rev Meg Barnhouse led the 60+ attendees through a reading of our Covenant of Healthy Relations.  Michael Leburkien moved to approve the consent agenda (including past minutes, and current agenda).  Motion carried unanimously.
 
2) State of the Church
 
Chris Jimmerson introduced Rev Meg Barnhouse with a brief statement about the state of our church transition.
 
Rev Meg Barnhouse gave a presentation on the State of the Church.  Including highlights such as:
· New Chalice Lighter Groups
· Search for a new Dir. of Lifespan Education
· Budget is about the same as last year
· 24 new members since Oct 1st
 
3) 2012 Proposed Budget
 
Chris Jimmerson explained the rules of discussion for this agenda item.  Sean Hale introduced the 2012 proposed budget.  He indicated that income to date is coming in according to budget and slightly better than last year.  He indicated that expenses are in line with the budget.  Sean thanked the Stewardship committee for their outstanding work.
 
Sean highlighted a couple of things in the budget, including:
· Rental income is budgeted lower than last year
· No more donation jar for coffee
· Ministry, Music, RE, Program Support, etc are essentially staying the same (small adjustments)
· Some charitable contribution have been removed from the budget (iACT, UUSC)
 
Susan Thomson moved the budget as presented.
 
There were some clarifying questions regarding:
· Forum Income
· The tracking of income and expenses vs the budget
· The rules governing transfers from the MSF to the operating budget
· Other Contribution Income
 
No further discussion.
 
Motion Carried, only one opposed, none abstained
 
4) State of the Governance Transition
 
Brendan Sterne gave a brief summary of the state of our governance transition, mentioning the Bridge Builder Report, the Action Plan, and progress on the development and adopting of the Board Governing Policies.
 
5) Second Vote on Dissolving the FAMP
 
Rose Ann Reeser introduced the resolution to retire the FAMP, including an explanation of how various aspects of the FAMP have been included in the Bylaws and the Board Governing Policies.
 
There were some clarifying Questions:
· One about whether we require a 2/3rds vote to amend the bylaws. (Yes we do).
 
There was no further discussion
 
Motion by Brendan Sterne (same as motion 6 months ago).  Motion Carried, only one opposed, none abstained
 
6) Joys and Concerns
 
Joy was expressed at how quickly we moved through the agenda, and at the high level of trust exhibited
 
7) Closing Reading and Extinguishing Chalice
 
We read our Mission Statement and adjourned the meeting at 2:18pm
Respectfully submitted by Brendan Sterne, Secretary, Board of Trustees, 12/19/2011
 

